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Educating for the Future.
The Kansas Open Records Act (KORA)

KORA grants the public the following rights:

· The right to inspect any public record that we have in our possession that is not exempt.  A partial list of exemptions is included.  We are not required to create a record for you if the record does not already exist.

· The right to have copies of public records, but we can charge a fee for making copies.

· The right to be informed of the procedures you must follow in requesting access to or copies of our records.

· The right to inspect or obtain copies of our records during our regular business hours.

· The right to have access to a record not later than three business days after you request it.

· The right to a written explanation of the reason we are denying you access to a record if we refuse to allow you access to a record.

· The right to bring an action against us in the district court if you believe we are denying you access to a record you have a right to see.

· The right to have your attorney’s fees paid by us if the court determines we intentionally violated your rights under KORA and had no reasonable basis for denying your request.

Partial list of exempted records

· Medical and treatment records.

· Personnel records except for the name of the employee, position held, salary and length of service.

· The names of donors, if they have requested their names not be released.

· Emergency or security procedures.

· Sealed bids until one is accepted or all are rejected.

· Correspondence with a private individual.

· Records containing information of a personal nature where disclosure would constitute an unwarranted invasion of privacy.

Procedures for requesting records

· Requests shall generally be in writing to include your name, address and a description of the record you desire.

· Requests should be directed to the custodian of the record, normally the principal of the building.  Records maintained by the board of education shall be directed to the clerk of the board.

· Requested records can normally be retrieved in a few minutes.  If the record is not kept at a particular site, we will make every effort to direct you to the correct site or to retrieve the record so that you may inspect it here.  Under the law, records must be made available within three business days.  

· Public records cannot be removed for our offices.  If you desire a copy of a record, one will be provided at a cost of $.25 per page.

· If access to a record is denied and you ask for an explanation of the denial, one will be provided within three business days of the request for explanation.

The purpose of the Kansas Open Records Act is to make public documents available to those who need or desire them. USD 408 will adhere to the law and will do whatever is necessary to provide you with the information you need.

